
 

 

No. 653/17 
 
4th December 2017 
 
 
Dear Colleague, 
 
MOTION 29 – CWU GENERAL CONFERENCE 2017 
 
LTB 573/17 dated 25th October explained to Branches the reasons for the delay in processing this matter 
and additionally called for Branches to submit any views they might have that they would wish the 
Working Group to take into consideration. 
 
CWU HQs received only 11 responses from Branches including 2 from individuals within the same branch 
and 1 letter from a Regional Retired Members Committee, 12 responses in total. 
 
In line with the terms of the motion and the LTB these submission were not replied to individually, 
instead they formed part of the documentation provided to the Working Group and to the NEC as 
follows. 
 
As Branches will recall the motion called for a Working Group to be set up as well as a timescale for this 
matter to be dealt with.  As stated above the issue of the original timescale was dealt with in LTB 573/17.  
 
The Working Group met on Thursday the 9th November 2017. 
 
The participants in the meeting agreed a document that laid out the action points that needed to be 
taken to address the issues contained within the motion.  The purpose of the document was to capture 
the actions that the group agreed were needed to move the issues forward.  It was not to record 
verbatim every single argument put forward for or against a particular position. It was an action 
document intended to move issues on. 
 
As a reminder the main issues to be addressed were contained in the 4 bullet points within motion 29, as 
follows. 
 

• To enhance the work of the union, the aim will be to provide clarity on the role to be played by 
members who are retired and by those who retain other membership but are not in 
employment. 

 
• Recognise that the interests of working members and retired members must be served 

differently. 
 

• To identify what voting rights are appropriate for all categories of CWU membership whilst 
upholding the principle that retired members should not be able to vote for 
occupational/industrial positions. 
 

• To identify what voting rights are appropriate for all categories of CWU membership whilst 
upholding the principle that retired members should not be able to vote for 
occupational/industrial positions 



 

 
 
 
Clearly a major plank of the motion was the intention to redesign the role of retired members and 
retired members representatives within the CWU. The aspiration is to follow the wider union in 
becoming more campaign focussed on issues for the elderly whilst identifying those areas where support 
can be given to other aspects of work that the Union is involved in. 
 
On a number of these issues the Working Group reached a consensus on how to move forward and on 
others, particularly with the issue of voting rights, neither the Working Group nor the RMAC was able to 
reach a consensus and this has been reported to the NEC. 
  
Following the Working Group meeting the document was placed before the Retired Members Advisory 
Committee at their meeting on Tuesday the 28th November 2017, along with copies of all the 
submissions received.  This was done to facilitate a wider discussion on the matters contained within 
motion 29 and for the RMAC members to express their views. 
 
The document from the Working Group was then placed before the NEC at their November meeting 
(Thursday 30th November 2017).  The purpose of presenting that document was to highlight to the NEC 
the issues under discussion as, eventually, these matters will be placed before the NEC for final decision, 
as per the motion itself and so are the property of the NEC. 
 
The purpose of this LTB is to report to Branches what has taken place i.e. the Working Group has met, 
the RMAC has met to discuss the issue and the NEC have been documented on the matter. 
 
Both the Working Group and the RMAC will now meet again in January to see if a consensus can be 
developed before finally placing this matter before the NEC in February 2018.  Branches will be aware 
that the wording in the motion states that “The NEC will then agree a way forward that supports the 
principles listed in this Motion and will subsequently publish a report to Branches”.  This will happen 
following the February NEC. 
 
The purpose of the LTB therefore is to inform Branches that the Working Group has been constituted has 
met and will meet again in January.  The RMAC has discussed the work of the group and will also do so 
again in January and that the NEC has been updated on these meetings and will receive, at its February 
2018 meeting a final report from the Working Group and will identify a way forward and notify this to 
Branches. 
 
Any questions regarding this Letter to Branches should be addressed to the Senior Deputy General 
Secretary’s Department on telephone number 020 8971 7237, or email address sdgs@cwu.org. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Tony Kearns 
Senior Deputy General Secretary 

mailto:sdgs@cwu.org

